
  

  Page 1 of 1 

Executive Board meeting 13 September 2021 

Summary of outcomes 

 

The Chair of the Executive Board, Mr Ladislav Hamran, opened the meeting and welcomed the members 
to the nineteenth meeting in 2021 of the Executive Board of Eurojust.  

Main discussions 

The Executive Board approved Eurojust’s participation in the creation of a joint report between Eurojust 
and eu-LISA on Artificial Intelligence in Justice. 

The Executive Board approved a proposal for paid internships. 

The Executive Board discussed the preview of the Draft Budget 2023 and provided guidance on possible 
updates. 

The Executive Board discussed the draft Working Arrangement between Eurojust and the United 
Kingdom, as amended following remarks made by the European Commission, recommendations made by 
the European Data Protection Supervisor and further negotiations with the United Kingdom.  

The Executive Board discussed the Draft Action Plan for External Communication for 2022 including the 
outline of the Annual Report 2021. 

The Executive Board discussed the updated draft College Decision adopting rules on public access to 
documents at Eurojust, and the draft College Decision delegating to the President decision-making powers 
for the removal of the LIMITED marking from Eurojust documents for the purposes of requests for public 
access to documents. The Executive Board provided comments on the updated draft Administrative 
Director Decision with the internal workflow for handling requests for public access to documents. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


